21/797
Hi , i would just like to ask if the issue of the blocked over flowing ditch on Margaret woods road will be addressed at this meeting? It’s very unhygienic and if you go and investigate for yourself you will clearly see it is not clean ditch water as multiple people have claimed . This has been an issue for years and nothing has been done about it even thou multiple times it’s been brought to attention!! If this was outside the school in Waltham it would have been fixed!! This issue has now dragged on for far to long. With regards to the badger set there is protocols in place to clear blocked ditches caused by this very issue but nobody seems to want to actually sort the issue. Im told it’s the land owners responsibility to do this ….at what point does this get escalated and the land owner forced to fix the problem that is impacting others …. Walking down the road while a car passes leaves you covered in what I can only describe as poo water…. Any help on getting this issue fixed would be greatly appreciated…or if you could advise me what avenue to take to take this further as the land owner has had more than enough time to sort this .
You sent 23 June at 21:35
Hi. Waste water leaks should be reported to anglian they are very responsive. Fresh water leaks to Essex and Suffolk again very responsive. Badgers are a protected species.
You can now call each other and see information such as Active Status and when you've read messages.

Matthew sent 23 June at 21:49
Has been done and the council called multiple over the last few years now and still nothing. It’s Ditch water that clear has effluent in it and I’m advised it’s the landowners duty to clear the ditch…this has not been done . Would it be in your power to find out why this issue is not being done …. Billy Jo is also raised complaints about this issue and I’ve been told by her it’s down to the property owners of the Retreat on Margaret woods road ….could you please look into this issue as like I’ve said I’ve tried multiple avenues and it’s resulted in nothing and this has now been years and is clearly a health issue !! Could this matter be brought to attention at this nxt meeting please?

